SPRING General Meeting
 April 25, 2022
Shadow of the Cross Lutheran Church, Farmington Hills

President’s Report
Since the Fall General Meeting, your President has:
1. Completed the annual online report for the Council as a Nonprofit Corporation for the Michigan Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs.
2. Updated the Board of Directors file following the adoption of the 2021 By-laws revisions at the Fall General Meeting. This included renaming the Eventbrite and Luncheon Reservation Coordinator into one coordinator as the Reservation Coordinator. Laura Thomas also now appears as the Nominations Coordinator. 
3. Prepared an Annual Report about the CLW to the Lutheran Center Association to be included in the reports for the Lutheran Center Association Meeting held on Wednesday, November 17, 2021 at Zion Lutheran Church in Detroit at 6:30 pm.
4. Submitted the annual 990-N epostcard to the IRS in compliance with our status as a non-profit organization.
5. Sent emails to membership contacts who have hit “Unsubscribe” after receiving Constant Contact messages, explaining this would mean not receiving any of our future messages and asking them to allow us to reinstate them to the Constant Contact file or provide us with an alternative contact if they are receiving the messages in error.
6. Worked on the project to update the 2020 and 2021 WOY PowerPoint for inclusion in the “Year in Review” PowerPoint to be presented at the 2022 Luncheon. There were 34 out of the 56 slides that were missing a picture, info about the WOY, or both. The effort resulted in 25 completed slides out of the 34 incomplete slides.
7. Contacts with presidents and representatives of several organizations during this project resulted in a list of changes to contacts for nine organizations. These were forwarded to Marlene and Wilma.
8. Contacted ten organizations out of the list of 38 that were honoring a WOY in 2022 that according to the Treasurer had not yet paid their dues as of Feb. 20, 2022.
9. Sent emails to six organizations as of Feb. 28 that had submitted a 2022 WOY but had not yet made any reservations over Eventbrite for the Luncheon. Barb Collins also contacted organizations that were invited to have display tables but had not yet reserved over Eventbrite.
10. Secured a replacement photographer (Bill Buchanan from Mt. Calvary, Detroit) for Nora, who was being honored as the WOY for LWML South Macomb Zone, and would not be available to take pictures before and during the Luncheon. A selection of 30 pictures was uploaded onto the Facebook page and forwarded to Judy for the webpage.
11. [bookmark: _GoBack]Prepared and mailed out a New Member packet for St. Martin Lutheran School for the Deaf, our newest member of the Council.
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